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Site Report – Chignik Lake – January 2018 
To: Superintendent Ty Mase  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Rob Fagerquist/Head Teacher 

 

Outstanding Activities and Events 
In December we had our annual Christmas program with the elementary class singing and telling jokes, and 
the older students producing, directing, and acting in a play written and set-designed by the students 
themselves. Afterwards we had a dessert potluck in the gym. We came back to school on the 8th of January. 
Shortly thereafter our basketball team left for the jamboree in Chignik Bay, a trip they enjoyed greatly. We 
welcomed a tutor, Rachel Lupo, to our team on January 15th.  She has already proven to be a valuable 
member of our little community, as has Hannah Ward, who has returned to her alma mater (Chignik Lake 
H.S., class of ’12) to student teach for the Spring semester.  

Personnel  
All is well with our personnel.  

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 
We are progressing through the curriculum well. We are cautiously optimistic that we can finish on time 
with many levels passed. The elementary class began a “Salmon Project” in December. So far, it’s been a 
great success. There are plans for a trail camera beginning next month. 

Technology Progress 
All technology is generally working well. We’ve received a mount for our new projector for the middle/high 
school classroom – awaiting maintenance for installation. 

Facility Update 
The facility is in good shape.  

LSAC Activity 
The LSAC met on January 29th. See the LSAC report for details 

Volunteer Report 
Student government offered s’mores and “clouds in a jar” during our dessert potluck as a fundraiser. The 
students also volunteered to decorate and clean up after the events. 

Professional Development 
Nothing to report at this time. 

Pupil Attendance 
One student transferred to Port Heiden in January. We now have 7 students in middle/high school, 5 in the 
elementary classroom, and 2 in our preschool. In January we had an over 98% attendance rate. 

Student and Staff Safety 
No safety concerns at this time.  

Subsistence Calendar 
We are pushing hard to get everything done by the end of April.  

Other 
Nothing else to report 

 
  


